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CONFTDENTIAL

10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary

14 June, 1982.

Anglo-Italian Summit

I regret that, owing to my absence last week, you have not
had an earlier reply to your letter of 3 June.

The Prime Minister has considered the possibility of
either travelling to Rome on 6 July or returning to London on
8 July, but has concluded that, in the light of her other
engagements, she will need to confine her visit to 7 July.
On 6 July, as you mention, the Prime Minister has an Audience
with The Queen, and is also answering Questions in the House of
Commons. On 8 July there is a meeting of the Cabinet, and the
Prime Minister will again be answering Questions 'in the House.
She would therefore be grateful if a programme could be -arranged
which allowed her to leave and return to London on 7 July.

Mrs. Thatcher would be grateful if the Chancellor of the
Exchequer, in addition to the Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary,
could accompany her.

I am sending copies of this letter to John Kerr (HM Treasury),

John Rhodes (Department of Trade), Jonathan Spencer (Department
of Industry), and to David Wright (Cabinet Office).

\1

Francis Richards, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
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